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File: E/1/4/1

Report to the Constituency Review Subcommittee

from Lloyd Bezett, Policy Analyst

Determining Effective Representation

1.
Purpose

To consider constituency boundaries that provide effective representation of the communities of interest that exist within the Wellington Region.

2.
Background and Comment
The next stage of a review of constituencies and membership is to determine how to achieve effective representation of the communities of interest within the Region.  This involves the determination of the number, name and boundaries of the constituencies.

Effective representation can be achieved by:

· making each community of interest a separate constituency, or

· combining a number of communities of interest into a single constituency, or

· dividing a community of interest.

Report 00.104 (Attachment 1) sets out the issues to be considered by the Subcommittee.  It should be noted that the creation of a single constituency for Porirua City and Tawa is dependent on the Subcommittee recognising these areas as a single community of interest.  

The Chairman of the Tawa Community Board (Mr Bob Banks) has recently contacted the Council to express his hope that the Subcommittee will discuss the issue with the Community Board at an early date.  As the next meeting of the Tawa Community Board is on 13 April it is not possible to have the recommendations of the Subcommittee on the agenda for that meeting.  The Chairman of the Community Board has therefore suggested that the meeting on 11 May would be an appropriate opportunity to discuss whether Porirua and Tawa should be a single regional constituency.


To further assist the Subcommittee in its discussion of whether Wellington City should be divided into two constituencies, Attachment 2 identifies the Wellington City wards which regional Councillors have resided in since 1992 and includes further data on the member to population ratios for the regional constituencies in Christchurch and Dunedin.

4. Recommendation


That for the purpose of preliminary consultation with territorial authorities and other stakeholders the Subcommittee consider dividing the Wellington Region into the following constituencies:

· Wellington Northwestern (comprising the Northern (excluding the Tawa Community Board area), Western and Onslow Wards of Wellington City

· Wellington Southeastern (comprising the Southern, Eastern and Lambton Wards of Wellington City

· Lower Hutt (comprising Lower Hutt City)

· Upper Hutt (comprising Upper Hutt City)

· Mana (comprising Porirua City and the Tawa Community Board area)

· Kapiti (comprising Kapiti Coast District)

· Wairarapa (comprising Masterton, Carterton and South Wairarapa Districts and part of the Tararua District)
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